
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

An Open Letter to the Families of Tumbi  
 
The Directors, Management and Staff of Hides Gas Development Company (HGDC) Ltd, the 
umbrella landowner company for the upstream section of the PNG LNG Project extend their 
sincere condolences to the families that have lost their loved ones in the tragic Tumbi landslide. 
 
As a responsible corporate citizen and a respected landowner company, HGDC responded 
immediately by supplying much needed items to those affected by this tragic disaster. 
 
These items have been delivered to a central distribution centre located on site and are 
currently being distributed by the National Disaster Team to those affected communities. The 
company will continue to work closely with the National Disaster Team to ensure that HGDC 
provides the necessary support when and where we can.    
 
HGDC would also like to thank all those dedicated people from ExxonMobil/Esso Highlands Ltd, 
Oil Search Ltd and other EPC Contractors, police, emergency services and medical staff, who 
have been working hard over the past weeks to assist the Tumbi families.   
 
We understand and respect the need for this important work to happen as quickly as possible 
so that people are able to mourn in privacy and in peace.  
 
I, along with everyone at Hides Gas Development Company Ltd share your sorrow and our 
thoughts are with you. 
 
 
 
Libe Parindali  
Chairman 
Hides Gas Development Company Limited 
 


